
 

 

The January 3rd MULSA meeting was cancelled due to there being no action or 
discussion items.  

 

 

 

 

From an email from Karla:  

 

With all the holidays and Rachel being gone, no one I’ve talked to can 
present a good reason to hold the regularly-scheduled MULSA 
meeting tomorrow. 
  
The subcommittee for the retirement party should meet before then, 
I’m sure, but it may not be needful for the whole group to meet. 
  
Any objections to cancelling tomorrow?  We can reschedule once 
Rachel is back, if we need to … 

  
kg 



 

 

MULSA Courtesy Report 
 

December 2012/January 2013 

 

 
 
 
 
 
10 Birthday cards sent – December 2012 
Get Well Flowers & Card to Jack Batterson 
 
11 Birthday cards sent – January 2013 
Sympathy card & donation to Mary Ryan – death of brother 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Delores Fisher 
Courtesy Chair 



 

 

MULSA Meeting 

Meeting on: Jan. 3, 2013  
Treasurer’s Report submitted: Jan.  3, 2013  

 
TCU Checking balance:                     $1,823.07 (1-2-2013) 
TCU Savings account                     $3,008.04 (1-2-2013) 
TCU CD #1:                                    $1,500.00 (1-2-2013)  
TCU CD#2:      $2,522.17 (1-2-2013) 
New Covenant Balanced Income Fund:    $13,945.10 (12-31-2012) 
Total balance:                         $22,798.38 (1-2-2013) 
 
Income: 
12-26-12 Amazon sales        $168.91 
12-28-12 Dividend Mutual fund       $45.60 
12-31-12 Savings interest        $0.82 
01-02-13 Cookbook sales (Deposit $225.00 total)    $5.00 
Total income………………………………… ……       $220.33 
 
Notes: 
Bold entries have not been deposited into the checking account. 
 
About the deposit of Jan. 2, 2013: The other $220 was counted as income last month ($160 in 
donations for the Adopted Family, and $60 income from the Thanksgiving 
Dinner/cookbooks/donations. 
 
The mutual fund dividend was 0.0648 per share. Total Dividend $45.60 was reinvested to buy 
2.322 shares at cost of $19.64 per share.  
 
Previous dividends from the fund for 2012: March 30 ($49.91), July 6 ($68.33), Oct 4 ($44.13) for 
a total of $207.97. MULSA received $222.02 in dividends for the year 2011. 
 
2013 should be a good year for stocks and bonds.  The fund (NCBIX) was up 8.7% in 2012. The 
fund was up 2.04% in 2011, up 9.02% in 2010, and up 17.71% in 2009. 
 
MULSA did not get any interest on the savings account for the month of November. MULSA was 
in the process of transferring the money into Savings. Note the higher interest rates on the 
savings account at Tiger Credit Union (0.82) vs Commerce Bank (0.10) 
 
The fund was up another 0.17 cents on Jan. 2, 2013 to $19.92 per share. Total value now is 
$14,065.  
 
Expenses:  
#2005 Sue Barnes for Holiday food drive gift card for Kathy Peters  $25.00 
#2006 Ruth Feldkamp for Holiday party food      $56.46 
#2007 Ruthe Morse for staff lounge      $37.76 
#2008 Ruthe Morse for staff lounge      $9.98 
Total expenses ………………………………………    $129.20 
                                                                                           
Bold check numbers are checks that have not been cashed. 
 



 

 

Notes: 
#2005: The eRATEX gift card from University Bookstore. 
 
#2006: Food from Sams -  Roasted turkey $7.98, shaved VA ham $6.98, Angus Roast Beef $9.98, 
Shaved turkey $6.88, Provolone $10.98, and Colby-Jack $10.98. 
 
#2007: Dollar Tree – Dish soap, Spic n span, and sponges (3) at 1.00 each; Sams – mixed nuts 
$9.98; Sams – Dixie napkins $11.88; eBay – Mr. Coffee for the staff lounge $12.90 
 
#2008 Sams - Mixed nuts for the staff lounge. 
 
 
Certificate of Deposit with Tiger Credit Union 

Issue Date          04/04/12 
Term:   2-year 
Principal Amount:  $2,522.17 
Maturity Date:  04/03/2014 
Rate :   1.15% 

 
Certificate of Deposit with Tiger Credit Union 

Issue Date          11/09/12 
Term:   1-year 
Principal Amount:  $1,500.00 
Maturity Date:  11-8-2013 
Rate :   0.60% 

 
New Covenant Fund (Balanced Income fund- Ncbix) as of Dec. 31, 2012:   
Number of shares = 706.081 
Price per share = $19.75 
Value= $13,945.10 
 
Jack Batterson – Jan. 3, 2013 



 

 

Emails sent out 
 

From: Announcements for Staff Forum [MULIBSTAFF-L@PO.MISSOURI.EDU] on behalf 
of Green, Tammy 

Sent: Tuesday, December 11, 2012 1:53 PM 

To: MULIBSTAFF-L@PO.MISSOURI.EDU 
Subject: Volunteers for MULSA Holiday Party 

Looking for volunteers on Friday to help set up for the party and to clean up 
afterwards.  Let me know if you are interested. 
  
  
Tammy Green 

MULSA Social Co-Chair 
 

------------------ 

From: Barnes, Susan J. 
Sent: Wednesday, December 12, 2012 1:38 PM 

To: Akins, Daniel S; Anderson, Kate M.; Anstine, Kristopher L; Baggett, Michelle P.; Bish, 

Ryan L.; Boyd, Trenton; Buck, Laura C.; Burhans, Dirk E.; Carner, Dorothy Jean; Clayton, 
Stephen P.; Cox, Gary; Graves, Rebecca S.; Hall, Terri; Heater, Billi D.; Holland, Michael 

E.; Hopkins, Michael A; Huelsbergen, Anselm M; Hui, Oi-Chi; James, Caroline C.; 
Johnson, E Diane; Johnson, Nina M.; Keyzer-Andre, James G.; Knoll, Yasuyo M.; 

Marshall, Karen K; Maseles, Judy S.; McDavid, Shelly R.; Meyer, John L.; Nelson, Ashley; 
Newbrough, Pearl; Parker, Edward C.; Preckshot, Geoffrey W.; Rexroat, Rich; Richmond, 

Renita M.; Schmick, Darell D.; Schuermann, Sue M.; Scoville, Caryn; Sieli, Ralph G.; 

Spears, Michael; Sprochi, Amanda K.; Stanton, Stephen; Ward, Deborah H.; 
Emw83e@mizzou.edu; smw586@mail.missouri.edu; Worden, Shelley J. 

Subject: Holiday Food Drive 

Branch Libraries Personnel, 
  
Time is running out to donate to the Holiday Food Drive benefitting 
the Columbia Area Food Bank and Second Chance.  Your donated 
items can be brought to my area in the Acquisitions Dept. of Ellis 
Library or Duane and Russell, our receiving room guys, will pick the 
items up during their morning and afternoon runs on Thursday, Dec. 
13th.  Give Duane a count of the number of items and who donated 
and I will add the appropriate number of raffle tickets to the jar. Your 
name and dept. will be written on the back of the ticket.  We also 
accept monetary donations.  Remember, 1 raffle ticket is earned per 
non-perishable food item and 2 tickets per $1.00 donation.  
  
All donations need to be turned in by 4 pm Thursday, the 13th.   The 
prize, a $25 gift card to the University Book Store, will be drawn at 



 

 

the Winter Holiday Party on Friday, Dec. 14th.  You need not be 
present to win. 
  
If you have any questions, please email or call. 
  
Thank you for your participation. 
  
Sue Barnes 

MULSA Community Service Chair 

573-884-2368 

barness@missouri.edu 

 
------------------ 

 
From: Announcements for Staff Forum [MULIBSTAFF-L@PO.MISSOURI.EDU] on behalf 

of Brekhus, Rachel L. 
Sent: Friday, December 14, 2012 3:36 PM 

To: MULIBSTAFF-L@PO.MISSOURI.EDU 

Subject: party & plate/cup reminder 

This a reminder that... 

 
...everyone is warmly invited to the Winter Holiday Party from 4-6 pm today, whether or 

not you remembered to bring food to share... 

 
...anyone who uses a reusable plate & cup will receive a raffle ticket for a snowman & 

jingle bell prize. 
 

The lights are going up, the tables are being spread...come and celebrate the turning of 
another year, grateful for whatever it is that connects us to one another this season. 

 

Also, if you see Tammy Green or Ruth Feldkamp, be sure to thank them, your MULSA 
Social Chairs and hosts for this evening's gathering. 

 
--Rachel Brekhus 

MULSA, Greener Libraries Group 

 
------------------ 
 

From: Brown, Abbie 

Sent: Wednesday, January 02, 2013 3:18 PM 
To: MULIBSTAFF-L (mulibstaff-l@lists.missouri.edu) 

Subject: Retirement Party for Terry Austin 

When: Thursday, January 31, 2013 2:00 PM-5:00 PM. 
Where: Memorial Union N222/223 (Joplin/Boone Room) 

When:  Thursday, January 31, 2013 2:00 PM – 5:00 PM 
Where:  N222/223 Memorial Union (the Joplin/Boone Room) 
  
  



 

 

Please join us for a party in honor of Terry Austin, who will be retiring on February 1, 
2013. 
The party will be held on the second floor of the north side of Memorial Union, in the 
Joplin/Boone Room (N222/223).  Cake and light refreshments will be served. 
  
Terry Austin is a Librarian IV and has been with the University of Missouri Library 
Systems (LSO) since 2000, managing electronic resources on behalf of MERLIN and the 
University of Missouri System. 
Terry came to the University of Missouri System after nine years as a vendor sales rep 
for library vendors including Baker & Taylor, Primary Source Media, and H.W. Wilson.  
This extensive knowledge of vendor operations has been an enormous asset for the UM 
System as Terry has negotiated consortial contracts and license agreements for e-
resources purchased on behalf of all the UM System Libraries.  LSO was moved from the 
UM System to MU Libraries in 2011. 
  
Release time is available with supervisor’s approval. 
  
Congratulations to Terry! 

  
 


